
 
 

 

 
 
 

LEGAL  NOTICE 
 

STATE   OF   OHIO 
OIL  &  GAS   COMMISSION 

COLUMBUS,  OHIO 
 

PUBLIC  HEARING 
ON  PROPOSED  AMENDMENTS  TO   

RULES  OF   PROCEDURE 
  

    As required by Rule 1509-1-25 of the Ohio Administrative Code and Chapter 119. 
of the Ohio Revised Code, the Oil & Gas Commission hereby makes public notice of a public 
hearing on ten proposed rule amendments.  The hearing will take place on December 7, 2021, at 
10:00 a.m., at the Ohio Department of Natural Resources, Fountain Square Complex, 2045 Morse 
Road, Building E, Assembly Center West Conference Room, Columbus, Ohio 43229. 
 
           The proposed amended rules are Rules 1509-1-01, 1509-1-02, 1509-1-03, 1509-1-
07, 1509-1-08, 1509-1-09, 1509-1-10, 1509-1-11, 1509-1-19, and 1509-1-23. These rules are part 
of the Oil & Gas Commission's Rules of Procedure. 
 
             The amendments are proposed in order to establish a fair, orderly and efficient 
review process before the Oil & Gas Commission, and address the following areas:  
 

1509-1-01 Official Address of the Oil & Gas Commission 
1509-1-02 Definitions 
1509-1-03 Quorum, Concurrence 
1509-1-07 Minutes 
1509-1-08 Availability of Commission Records and Files  
1509-1-09 Filing with the Commission 
1509-1-10 Computation and Extension of Time 
1509-1-11 Appeals to the Commission 
1509-1-19 Motions, Briefs 
1509-1-23 Decisions of the Commission 

 
              At the public hearing, any person affected by the adoption of the proposed amended 
rules may appear and be heard in person, by an attorney, or both, and may present testimony orally 
or in writing, offer and examine witnesses, and present evidence tending to show that the proposed 
amended rules, if adopted, will be unreasonable or unlawful. 
 
             Copies of the proposed rule changes are available at the office of the Oil & Gas 
Commission, 2045 Morse Road, Building A-2, Columbus, Ohio 43229.  A link to the proposed 
rule amendments can be found at https://ohiodnr.gov/wps/portal/gov/odnr/business-and-
industry/municipalities-and-public-entities/commissions-and-councils/og-comm/oil-gas-
commission.  Copies of the proposed amendments may also be obtained by e-mailing the 
Commission's Executive Director at cory.haydocy@dnr.ohio.gov. If you have any questions, 
please call the Oil & Gas Commission at (614) 262-2064. 
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